June 10, 2019
Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education: 
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of Central Hardin High School--
2018-19 Council Membership: 
Tim Isaacs, Principal/Chair
Chastity Yates, Assistant Principal
Katherine Graybeal, Teacher
Brian Walters, Teacher
Brandon Mudd, Teacher
Tiffany Spratt, Teacher
Mackenzie Heuer, Teacher
Angela Cannon, Teacher
Antonio Menendez, Teacher
Sherry Powers, Parent
Teri Christensen, Parent
Heather Jones, Parent
Emily Robbins, Parent
Subcommittees and Membership:
Academic Performance Committee: Chaired by Assistant Principal, Dan Corley. Members include: Chris Adams, Amy Boyer, Vera Priddy, Jayna Thompson, Brandon Mudd, Carissa Argueta, Antonio Menendez, and Jared Eaton
Learning Environment Committee: Chaired by Assistant Principal, Aaron Howell. Members include:  Myra Lewis, Lisa Oliver, Ashleigh Maddock, Roland Haun, Angela Galm, Monica McCamish. 
Planning Committee:  Chaired by Assistant Principal, Chastity Yates. Members include: Tina Cox, Dylan Cobb, Emily Wortham, Kim Cardin, Caitlyn Farrow, Samantha Dougherty, Antonio Menendez, Jeanice Charlton, Rebecca Rawlings, Tonya Harrington, Kim Jiranek, and Kim Mays.
PBIS Committee: Chaired by Tessa Dumbacher, Assistant Principal. Members include:  Brandon Mudd, Angie Davis, Susan Sherrard, Mackenzie Heuer, Emily Wortham, Russ Pike, Lyndsay Booth, Laura Alford, Carol Brangers
Areas addressed: 
· School Emergency Plan Approved 
· Individual Learning Plans (ILPs) created for all students
· Emphasis on PBIS school-wide 
· Scrimmage tests were administered for targeting ACT remediation
· District wide PLD days reported
· CSIP shared and approved 
· KPREP data reviewed 
· Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource 
· Program Review Assurances for 18-19
· Professional Development plan for 19-20 
· Title 1 Compact and Parent Involvement Policy as well as Title 1 Budget for 19-20
· Reading Instructional Assistant position was created
· Additional dual credit and advanced placement classes were added to curriculum
Success and Additional Information:
Luke Logan spent a week participating in academic, leadership, athletic and military workshops at the U.S. Military Academy at West Point in New York. About 1,000 students from across the country were selected to be part of the West Point Summer Leaders Experience, which offers them a chance to experience life at the academy. More than 5,000 juniors nationwide applied to the program, according to a news release. The students live in cadet barracks and participate in virtual-reality war simulation and military and physical fitness training during the program.
Janece Harrington became a Twitter sensation with her question regarding the pronunciation of the word caramel. Jeanece tweeted “How do you pronounce caramel. Rt if you say: (care-a-mel), Like if you say: (car-mull)”. Within a few days, her tweet had received 61,550 retweets, 150,890 likes and 917 replies. She received replies from people all over the world. 
Langley Williams was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise.  Langley was showcased for involvement in academics and extracurricular activities. She has been involved in numerous projects through Beta Club, Y Club and Young Republicans. She has donated hair to St. Baldricks, and was Miss Hardin County 2017. Langley hopes to become a biochemical engineer. 
Senior Tori Steele was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise.  Tori was showcased for her diverse interests and talents.  Tori’s schedule includes varsity volleyball, playing the bassoon in band, and competing in bodybuilding competitions. She is also involved in 4-H. 
Senior Victoria Schmit was named Kentucky Youth Soccer Association Young Referee of  the Year. According to KYSA, “The young female that receives this award is professional in appearance, dependable, consistent in performance, has a positive attitude towards players and team officials.”  
Congratulations to the JROTC Raider Team for winning the Hardin County Raider Competition. This makes eight years in a row that the Bruins have won the district championship. Central placed 1st and 2nd in four of the five events. 
Jackson Flanagan, a Senior, was featured in The News-Enterprise as a “Tuesday’s Teen” for his many accomplishments and his aspirations to become a Naval pilot. Jackson was recently chosen as one of two to represent the area as Youth Leader of the Year through Lincoln Trail Youth Salute. 
Congrats to the band for being named Grand Champions at Eastern High School on Saturday, as well as earning Best Music, Best Color Guard, Best Percussion Award!
Adam Case was showcased as “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Adam has been a volleyball manager, basketball manager and is now assisting the athletic director with numerous activities. He is planning a career in sports management. 
Langley Williams represented the CHHS Beta Club at Warm Blessings yesterday when she presented them with two mats made out of recycled plastic bags. The spokesperson from Warm Blessings encouraged her to make more, saying that sleeping on a cold ground will quickly pull the heat out of the body making frostbite and death real threats for the homeless in the winter.
Congratulations to the JV Academic Team on winning the championship at the JV Challenge on Saturday, November 10th. The Quick Recall team won 1st place. Several individuals also placed well. In Math, Andy McDowell placed 1st, Keegan Christensen placed 2nd, and Samuel White placed 5th. In Social Studies, Grant Avis placed 1st, Tate Lewis placed 2nd, and Samuel White placed 3rd. In Science, Samuel Christensen placed 2nd and Brendan White placed 4th. In Language Arts, Keegan Christensen placed 2nd, Tate Lewis placed 3rd, and Andy McDowell placed 4th. And in Arts Humanities, Sam Christensen placed 2nd and Meghan McGuffin placed 5th. 
CHHS had eleven students and parents participate in the Checkpoints program.  Checkpoints is an evidence-based program designed to reduce teen crashes and violations received by teen drivers.  It was sponsored by the Lincoln Trail District Health Department and Central Hardin Youth Services Center. 
Several members of the Beta Club volunteered their time to help Habitat for Humanity. 
The football team and boys basketball team collected food and hygiene items for Warm Blessings. 
Band hosted a very successful Trick or Treat Event on October 31st.  
Central Hardin FFA received  $1,221.66 from the “Ag Tag” program.  Kentucky motorists who buy or renew farm vehicle license plates, or "ag tags," may make a voluntary donation of up to $10 to the Ag Tag Fund. Half of the 4-H and FFA funds go back to the county where the tag is purchased, where both organizations use the funds to support local programming, awards, and scholarships.
CHHS FFA placed second in the regional land judging contest. Team members Claire Thomas, Taylor Hobbs, Trenton Tucker, Eli Kornmiller, and Cameron Alvey competed at the state contest on November 1st. 
Anna Hayes and Elizabeth Mattingly were chosen as two of 1,896 semifinalists from a pool of 95,716 applications for the Coca-Cola Scholars.  They will enter the next step in the process to narrow this down to 250 regional finalists, then 150 will be chosen as this year's Coca Cola Scholars, with each of those receiving a $20,000 scholarship. 
Senior William Abel was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. William prides himself on creating a positive atmosphere. William is involved in the Pep Club, runs track, volunteers at Camp TESSA, and serves as vice-president of the senior class. 
The football team went Angel Tree shopping. 
Student Council volunteered at Feeding America. 
JROTC supported the US Marines Toys for Tots program.
Central Hardin FFA went to the Helmwood Nursing Center to sing Christmas carols. 
Girls from the softball team did Angel Tree shopping for local kids.
Beta Club members did Angel Tree shopping with Ms. Morgan and the Hardin County Car Club at Target.  There were about 75 angels that they filled.
Y-Club went to Mrs. Lane's Bun Bun Brigade and volunteered there by cleaning up the pens, changing out water, and comforting and holding the bunnies. 
Y-Club did the Candy Jar guessing fundraiser to donate the money to Friends of Rachel so that they could go shop for the Angel Tree kids of Hardin Co Schools. 
Friends of Rachel adopted 10 children for Christmas.
The football team sponsored a can food drive. 
Drama Club students served as elves at Lakewood Elementary PBIS assembly.
Earth club members made and sold candy cane reindeer to raise funds to purchase needed items (such as food) for the Hardin County Animal Shelter. Earth Club advocates for using Earth’s resources sustainably and for helping our animals.  They raised  $126.00.
Carolee Coleman was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise.  Carolee is very involved in gymnastics, placing second  in her division at the 2018 Kentucky State Championship of Gymnastics. When she’s not at the gym, she’s active with track. She serves as President of the Pep Club. She’s also involved with Beta Club, Y-Club, FCA and Executive Council. 
Andrea Herrin and MaKenna Langley fulfilled a service project by helping the Rineyville Optimist Club provide a better Christmas to children in need. The girls collected items and filled over 20 stockings.
The following students placed at the Beta Convention: 
Mixed Media 2nd place - Anna Turlington 
Agriscience 9 1st - Avery Shoulders
Agriscience 10 5th - Caleb Young
Math 10 2nd - Keegan Christensen
Science 9 3rd - Sam Christensen
SS 9 1st- Grant Avis
SS 10 2nd- Sam White
On site painting div1 1st- Tara Mandley 
SS 12 4th- Maddie Andretta 
Agriscience 12 2nd- Katie Estes
Kaitlyn Pike, Jonathan Love, Audrey Flowers and Haley Lamont won 1st place in Parliamentary Procedure at the Region 5 FCCLA STAR Events competition. 
25 of 27 students in Mrs. Spratt's Advanced Computer Technology class have earned their Microsoft Office Certifications (MOS). This includes Microsoft Word, Powerpoint, and Excel. This is a huge accomplishment and will be a wonderful asset to their resumes/employers.
The Central Hardin Band had 9 students participate in University of Louisville Honor Band held on Jan 25-26.
The Central Hardin Band had 3 students participate in the University of Louisville Honors Percussion Ensemble held on Feb. 9.
The Friends of the Hardin County Public Library recently had an art contest for local high school students to raise funds for the library.  Lola Hackle (9th grade) won 3rd place. Noah Tanner (12th grade), Allessandra Thomas (9th grade) and Elisea Conto (10th grade) all received honorable mention. 
Girls Basketball held a winter clothes drive. 24 large bags of clothing was donated and given to local charities. 
The Central Hardin JROTC Drill Team won their 4th straight North Bullitt Invitational Drill Meet.The first place Bruin Commanders and their event(s):  Clayton Hockman - 1st Year Squad; Lelani Lei-Sam – Female Color Guard; and Luke Nipper - Unarmed Platoon.  Bruins placed second in two events with Brandon Robb -1st Year Squad and Tyler Ellis – Armed Exhibition.  Halli Hardesty commanded her Demilitarized Squad to a third place finish.  
The Central Hardin JROTC Drill Team claimed the overall championship at the 6th Annual Muhlenberg County Mustang Stampede on 2 February.  The Bruins won 4 of 7 team events while defeating sixteen Army and Air Force Drill teams from Tennessee and Kentucky in this armed and unarmed invitational. 
Our Academic Team won the 5th Region Governor's Cup competition on Saturday, February 16th. The Quick Recall team placed 1st, going undefeated in the tournament. Senior Ethan Lyons placed 3rd in Science; senior Garrett Ashlock placed 1st in Social Studies and 4th in math; freshman Grant Avis placed 2nd in Social Studies; senior Maddie Andretta placed 4th in Language Arts; and Andy McDowell placed 2nd in math. All of these students advanced to state.  Anna Turlington competed in the Louisville Regional Science Fair and received two awards: 1st place senior division in animal science and special award for most creative research.  
Hailey Robbins was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise.  Hailey is involved in bowling, Youth Leadership Hardin County, serves as EC3 co-president of Health Occupation Students of America club, and takes part in the I Lead EC3 program.
Kaitlyn Pike served as a legislative page during the KY legislative session.  She served as a page for Senator Dennis Parrett and was recognized on the chamber floor by Senator Parrett.  Kaitlyn proudly represented our school and the Youth Services  Center. 
JROTC student Alyssa McIntosh's essay was selected out of over 200 schools from the 7th Bde (MI, IN, OH, KY & TN) to enter as a finalist in this year's Cadet Command JROTC National Essay contest. This is the second finalist in the past 3 years from Central Hardin.
	Army JROTC Drill team was the overall top scoring school at the 2019 SGM Paul C. Gray Army JROTC Memorial Invitational Drill Meet. With an 88-0 record, the team will compete in Dayton, OH,  to win their 8th straight Trotwood-Madison Drill Invitational.
The following students placed at  Regional FFA Day on March 14th.  All 1st and 2nd place ratings will advance to the State Level in June.  
--Jr. Chapter Meeting Team (Parliamentary Procedure) 1st place: Alexandra Mackey, Natalie Williams, Caroline Haydon, Conner Taylor, Allison Reagan, MaKayla Post, Avery Shoulders
--Sr. Chapter Meeting Team (Parliamentary Procedure) 2nd place: Katie French, Trenton Tucker, Taylor Hobbs, Claire Thomas, Eli Kornmiller, Emma Case, Allie Blair
--Prepared Public Speaking 1st - Eli Kornmiller
--Horse Impromptu 1st - Katie Estes
--Extemporaneous Public Speaking 2nd- Katie French
--Beef Impromptu 2nd - Taylor Hobbs
--FFA Quiz Contest 2nd - Melynn Miller
--Greenhouse Impromptu - 3rd Claire Thomas 
--Floral Impromptu 3rd- Tori Clan 
--Turf & Lawn Impromptu - 3rd Sydney Green
--Poultry Impromptu 3rd - Bayley Bell 
--Creed Speaking Contest 3rd -Caroline Haydon
Congressman Brett Guthrie presented Jackson Flanagan with his acceptance to the US Naval Academy.  
The football team raised over $2300 in donations for St. Baldricks! Coach Tyler Mattingly even shaved his beard. 
21 adult volunteer actors participated in The CHHS/HCP collaboration of The Crucible,  resulting in approximately 100 volunteer hours each. 
Beta club delivered canned goods and blankets to Warm Blessings.  The items were collected for the Souper Bowl of Caring Initiative. 
Mrs. Carpenter's Art II class (2nd trimester) collaborated with the art teacher, Mrs. Jill McIntyre, at Lincoln Trail Elementary School.  They collaborated with the entire first grade at LTES.  The elementary students drew a monster and the high school students either created a sculpture or illustration of the child's monster.  The students received their sculpture from the Art II class and the high school students plan to visit the elementary school before Spring Break to deliver the final projects to the first graders.
Band had 52 students selected through auditions and participated in the 4th District All-District Band on February 1-2. This was the most students selected from any school in the 4th district. 
The Central Hardin Band had 10 students selected through auditions and participated in the KMEA All-State Band on February 6-9 in Louisville, KY. This was the largest number of All-State members in Central Hardin history!
Junior, Andrew Ibarra was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise.  Andrew makes different musical beats from a program and uploads them to a musical community. He has sold several of his beats to musicians in other states.  He also plays keyboard in the youth worship band at his church. 
Band member, Sebastian Petzinger, was named the winner of the West Virginia Orchestra Concerto Competition and will be performing in the future with the orchestra as a featured trumpet soloist. 
The JROTC drill team finished the season with an impressive, undefeated 101-0 record!! 
The Academic Team finished their season with a Top 16 placement at state--the best in Central Hardin history. 
Central Hardin Band has four students moving on to the final round for Governor's School for the Arts auditions: Graciela Sedano, Mark Gaddie, Gavin Milby, and Devan Gibson. 
VEX Team 6135K  (Spencer Yates, Tiffany Coogle, Simon Enlow, Elijah Green, Caleb Register, Taylor Smith) and VEX Team 6135H (Casey Crowder, Trevor Howard, Jack Bashaw, Gavin Johnson, Melissa Broadfoot) qualified for VEX Worlds 2019. Both those teams plus VEX Team 6135F (Gavin Vice, Gavin Ladner, Braden Bybee, Tanner Hess, Benjamin Truitt) qualified for Create US Open in April.  
Alyssa Carroll placed 2nd in Economics and Tommy Long placed 3rd in Global at the Region 3 FBLA Conference in Louisville  on March 14th. They will compete at state. 
Elizabethtown Women's Club Art Contest was open to all area high schools.  Each high school received awards for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place.  Ten students entered a variety of artworks.  The students who were recognized and received monetary awards were:  Montana Hatfield (1st place winner), Madison Windsor (2nd Place), and Ryan Haycraft (3rd Place). 
The Science Honor Society competed in the Science Olympiad. Central placed 5th overall. The following students placed in their events.  Anna Turlington/Noah Tanner- 1st in Anatomy, Autumn Goff/Noah Tanner- 1st in Astronomy, Anna Turlington/Nathan Turlington- 1st in Herpetology, Noah Tanner/Graciela Sedano- 2nd in Chemistry Lab, Ethan Haley/Trevor Howard- 3rd in Mousetrap Vehicle, Ethan Haley/Trevor Howard- 3rd in Circuit Lab. 
Congratulations to Garrett Ashlock and Grant Avis on their wins at the 46th Annual Francis Thompson WKU History contest. Grant placed 1st in American History. Garrett placed 2nd in World History. 
Gavin Milby was selected to GSA 2019, Gavin was accepted in the Art Form of Instrumental Music.  Alternates were: Mark Gaddie - Instrumental Music, Devan Gibson - Instrumental Music.
The FCCLA students competed at the State STAR events competition in Parliamentary Procedure Sr. Division.  Two students Haley Lamont and Kaitlyn Pike received their Power of One degree.  The chapter was also recognized for receiving the Silver Honor Roll, Sepsis Alliance, and Unite to Serve. 
The Central Hardin JROTC Drill Team accomplished their first undefeated season with a 101-0 record.   The Bruins won 5 drill competitions this year against schools from MI, IN, OH, KY and TN.  The team won the North Bullitt Drill Meet (4 straight), Muhlenberg County Drill Meet, Hardin County Drill Cup (6 straight), SGM Paul Gray Memorial Championships (3 straight), and the Trotwood-Madison Drill Invitational (8 straight).  The Bruin seniors finish their high school regular season drill careers with a 351-5 record.  The seniors: Logan Cecil, Tyler Ellis, Leilani Lei-Sam, Timothy Newton, and Theaira Thurston never lost to a Kentucky Army JROTC drill team.  On April 18th, the JROTC Drill Team was presented the #HCSStrongerTogether Student Award at the Hardin County Board of Education monthly meeting.
Gavin Milby was selected to GSA 2019, Gavin was accepted in the Art Form of Instrumental Music.  Alternates were: Mark Gaddie - Instrumental Music, Devan Gibson - Instrumental Music.
The following students were selected for the prestigious Kentucky Governor Scholar Program for this summer: Malissa Bouakham, Tiffany Coogle, Abigail Graham, Isabelle Hobbs, Jack Lehman, Kevin Wheeler, Connor Wilkerson and Alternate: Trinity Love.  
Sierra Spell was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Sierra  participates in pagents, plays in the band, works with an athletic trainer during football games and plays lacrosse.  Sierra competes with American Royal Beauties where she is a spokesmodel where she promotes suicide prevention. 
The FACS Essentials class made 34 Super hero capes this trimester for the Addison Jo Blair Wing at Norton’s Children’s Hospital.  They also had guests from EPD, Elizabethtown Fire Department and Hardin County Sheriff’s Office make them with the class. 
Tatum Cox was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Tatum’s love for children and compassionate nature has lead her to be a counselor at Camp Loucan, and to serve as a mentor for Mission Hope for Kids. Tatum plays tennis, and is involved in the Y-Club and Varsity Club. 
The Science Department had a guest speaker from Hardin County Government during power hour on May 7.  Nikki McCamish is a CHHS graduate and daughter of one of our teachers (Monica McCamish).  She is an engineer technician with a degree in Environmental Science.  She gave advice about choosing a major in college and talked with students about her job duties.  Her job duties included visiting construction sites to help builders comply with environmental protection standards and visiting several creek sites in Hardin County in order to perform water quality testing.
A very successful blood drive set a new school record for most units donated. 
Central Hardin formed a Spanish Honors Society and a Tri-M Honors Music Society. 
Central Hardin added the following clubs: Bass Fishing, Dance, Students for Social Change.
2019-20 SBDM Council will be composed of the following individuals: 
Tim Isaacs, Principal/Chair
Chastity Yates, Assistant Principal
Katherine Graybeal, Teacher
Rebecca Rawlings, Librarian
Brandon Mudd, Teacher
Tiffany Spratt, Teacher
Angela Cannon, Teacher
Antonio Menendez, Teacher
Ann-Marie Reilly, Parent
Teri Christensen, Parent
Heather Jones, Parent
Emily Robbins, Parent


	School-Wide Fundraising Report 2018-19
Activity
Amount Raised
How Funds Were Used
School Pictures
$6, 715.92
Offset student needs
Yearbook Sales
$9, 679.50
Yearbook supplies/student activities


	Tim Isaacs
Principal/SBDM Chair


